Low Vision Steering Group (LVSG) - Sub-Group looking at Children's Issues

Notes from the Sub-Group Meeting Wednesday 16/05/07

1. 

Mary Bairstow - Low Vision Services Implementation Officer

Megan Barley - Treasurer VIEW 

Mike Brace-  Chief Executive Vision2020UK
Rasmeet Chadha - Dep. Head Opt. at Oxford Eye Hospital

Mary Guest - Principal Research Officer, Sense 

Liz Hopkins- Parent of child with VI 

Chris Kersey – Orthoptist

Kay Wrench - Secretary VIEW

Dr John Ravenscroft  - VI Scotland / University of Edinburgh

Sue Keil – Researcher RNIB

2. Apologies:

Alistair Fielder

Wendy Sainsbury

Sue Wright

3. Minutes/ notes- Agreed for accuracy

4. Matters arising

(i) Conference sub group:

The subgroup (Mary, Megan, Kay & Rasmeet) had not managed to meet prior to this meeting but plans to meet soon.

Mary mentioned that the Stacks of Chairs conference in Nov ’07 will also be looking at the new Department of Health (DH) recommended standards for Low Vision.  The sub group will discuss the content for the conference at their meeting.

There was a discussion around the most suitable date for the conference. The general agreement was May 2008 so as to avoid the end of this financial year. There are also going to be a number of VI related events in Spring 2008 (RNIB tour of teaching braille vs print and The National Vision Strategy launch) so it was agreed that it would be best to push back this conference to after these events had taken place.

Action: Sub group to meet

(ii) Specialist Equipment

Mary advised the group that the Welsh scheme have just appointed a new Children’s lead to replace Jenny. Jenny had been involved in discussion with the manufacturers but Mary was not sure how far these had got. She felt that we would be best to take the matter up separately with the manufacturers.

Mary had a positive discussion with COIL (a large supplier of low vision aids) at Optrafair in April (a large optical trade exhibition). The representatives at the stand have taken the comments back to HQ and will stay in touch with Mary

Rasmeet will pursue the matter with Optima directly as she is meeting the area rep on Monday.

Action: 

Mary to circulate any documentation to help committee members strengthen the case when speaking to manufacturers

Individual committee members to follow up their own leads for this and report back at the next meeting

(iii) Children’s reps and newsletter

Mary reported that following the discussions at the last meeting the title of the newsletter has been changed to Q&U. It will now be distributed on a monthly basis.

The responses to the questions that have been posed in each issue have been disappointingly low. This group had asked through the question in Q&U for each LVSC to nominate a children’s lead so that subsequent children’s questions could be directed to this individual. 

In the event of a low response rate to this question Mary has devised a pilot list and has sent out an email asking these pilots for estimates of number of VI children being seen in their areas.

There was then a discussion about these figures. In the absence of the figures coming from Health, Social Care and Education combined Megan felt that the figures from Education may be the most accurate representation.

Rasmeet felt that figures from Education may miss a large number of pre school children and potentially those in the private sector.

Sue advised the group that the RNIB are planning a national survey to look at children’s services on a national level. The results may include some of the figures this group is trying to collect through LVSC’s.

The overall opinion was that it is important to know the source of any data provided to account for any missing data

Action:

Sue to keep this group informed of the progress of the RNIB survey

Mary to re send the question to the pilot group asking that they include where the data has been obtained from

(iv) Auditing the Charter

Mary Boulton (Professor Social Science, Oxford Brookes) has agreed to audit this. The audit was sent to the main contact of each LVSC yesterday.

Laura Beaumont (vision 2020) has agreed to help complete any versions electronically for people who would prefer to complete it over the telephone l.beaumont@vision2020uk.org.uk

(v) ADSS Representative and rethink rehab

Mary has approached both organisations and has been unsuccessful in finding a representative to attend the meetings. 

There was a discussion around the relative shortage of those with specific interests in children’s issues in Social Care.

The general consensus was that any relevant issues would be fed into the afternoon vision 2020UK group as they too are looking for a Social care representative and may be more successful in finding someone. 

(vi) NCBS/ Yello follow up

Mary and Wendy are due to meet to discuss this further as NCBS would like to be involved in this.

Action: Mary and Wendy to meet to discuss and then feedback to the group

(vii) Low Vision Standards

Mary had drafted a letter, on behalf of this group, to the DH. Once all comments have been received it will be sent.

Mary has been involved in some training around the new standards with Rehabilitation Workers.

Action: 

All comments on the letter to Mary

Mary to send the group a copy of her training presentation

5. Feedback from Vision 2020UK group

John reported that the group is developing a mission statement for children with VI. The aim is that this mission statement will be endorsed by various bodies; RNIB, Vision 2020 and Royal College of Ophthalmologists (RCO).

The hope is that the mission statement will them be taken up by the commissioners of children’s trusts and the RCO. 

6. Vision 2020UK- The vision strategy

Mike reported on the working of the steering group which has formed 4 working groups to devise a vision strategy. There will be a consultation period before its appearance at the House of Lords on 17/01/08.  The aim is for the strategy to be launched in April/ May 2008.

Megan asked if education had been included.

Liz was concerned as to whether the voluntary sector had been included as she felt that they play an important part in children’s services.

Sue felt that the RNIB audit of services results will help with campaigning to equal out the differences across the country. She also feels that when looking at the audiology services there is a clearer patient pathway than in vision.

Chris asked if an Orthoptist had been included

There was then a general discussion around the differences in services throughout the country and that Orthoptists are an under utilised resource for vision screening. 

Kay welcomed the RNIB audit as it is important to have an evidence base to help improve service provision. 

Action:

Mary to circulate information about the Vision Strategy approach. 

Sue to write up the audio logy framework for distribution to the group. 

7.0 AOB

Mary to remind members to circulate other business by 

e-mail as we had run out of time. 

Mike will circulate the Skills for care roadshow information in case any member would like to attend and represent this group.

Date of next meeting was agreed after the meeting to be September the 26th. In view of the tight time constraints the suggestion is to start at 10:30 to allow a break over lunch.

The meeting will again coincide with Vision 2020 meeting. 

